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The current proposal for a new LACMA is
regressive--undertaking enormous, not-yet-funded, expenses for
construction, while simultaneously reducing the available space
for display of art and yet covering more land and "bridging"
Wilshire Boulevard likely providing a new site for homeless
encampment. There are myriad perspectives which illuminate the
inadvisability of the proposed "new" LACMA, while there are
other, less expensive, less disruptive options which merit
consideration and implementation.



